# Keizertines

**NOVEMBER 16, 2018 SECTION A** 

## **Eminent domain effort moves forward**

By DEREK WILEY Of the Keizertimes

A resolution to acquire more than 6 acres of land from St. Edward Catholic Church passed by a 5-0 vote at Tuesday night's Salem-Keizer School Board meeting.

Chuck Lee, both a "true blue" member of the school board and St. Edward, abstained from the vote due to what he called a "moral conflict of interest."

Lee added he would support whatever the board decided.

Another school board member, Marty Heyen, was absent.

Jesse Lippold called the vote a "tough decision to make."

"The reality is our schools are growing at a rapid pace and we have to expand somehow,"

Before the vote, during public comment, Karen Scharosch, a parishioner at St. Edward,

urged the school board to rethink the resolu-

"The church was designed with a quiet and peaceful atmosphere and we want to maintain that atmosphere," Scharosch said.

Deanna Fuller, who has raised four children, 12 grandchildren and five great grandchildren over 54-plus years in Keizer, said she has always supported school votes like the bond measure, but might have voted differently if she knew the board was going to take land away.

Fuller doesn't attend the church but said she has seen the value of its presence over the years.

"I challenge you to be creative and not just run over this dedicated group of people that have done so much for Keizer," Fuller said.

The resolution, which would acquire the land using eminent domain, kicks off a mandatory round of negotiations over 40 days that includes a lengthy appraisal to determine a just offer.

Please see DOMAIN, Page A7



The Salem-Keizer School District will condemn about 6 acres owned by St. Edward Catholic Church and try to force a sale using eminent domain.



















Sights set on

sustainability,

improvements,

best practices

#### By ERIC A. HOWALD Of the Keizertimes

Earlier this year, the contract to maintain and operate Keizer Little League Park became

a source of contention, again. Next week, a city-sanctioned task force will

begin assessing the state of affairs at the park and working to determine if there is a better way to do business moving forward. The task force meets for, the first time, Tuesday, Nov. 20, at 6 p.m. in the Keizer Civic Center. Public testimony is welcomed during the meeting.

Under the current agreement with Keizer Little League

(KLL), the organization maintains the fields and schedules field slots for its own use and others. In addition, KLL has invested heavily in improving the park after it fell into disrepair through a combination of private fundraising and in-kind donations.

The eight-person group includes Mayor

Cathy Clark, City Councilor Marlene Parsons, City Councilor-elect Dan Kohler, James Hutches representing the Keizer Chamber of Commerce and two representatives each from Keizer Little League (KLL) and McNary Youth Baseball, the organization formerly known as

Keizer Youth Sports Association

'It is important for us to value and to do some long-range planning on how that complex will be managed going forward," said Clark in August. "Ultimately, the objective is [creating a] framework for how the volunteer organizations that run and use the park can best be sup-

ported by the city and community for longterm success. Success, in my mind, is the park is safe, consistently maintained, improved through planned projects, and a welcoming place for people to play for years to come,"

The agenda for the first meeting includes Please see KLL, Page A7

### He was one of Keizer's founding fathers

Michael 'Mike' James Hart, Jr.

Jan. 30, 1942 - Nov. 8, 2018

Keizer lost a lion of an advocate last week with the passing of Mi-

chael James Hart, Jr. Hart died Thursday, Nov. 8, at the age of 76. On Friday, Nov. 16, a memorial Recitation of the Rosary will begin at 10 a.m. at St. Edward Church in Keizer followed by funeral mass at 10:30 a.m. Hart will be interred at Willamette National Cemetery.

Hart and his wife, Betty, moved to the area that would be-

come Keizer in 1976. During the next four decades, Hart would be known as a Keizer city councilor, an honored member of the Rotary Club of Keizer, board member of the Boys & Girls Club and the Center for Hope and Safety (formerly The Women's Crisis Center), a past president of the Salem Sports and Breakfast Club, and an active presence in the Keizer and Salem chambers of commerce. Most recently, Hart was a member of the Keizer Fire Board for more than 11 years, he was succeed-



Mike Hart

ed in the role by Betty.

Those who knew him, even tangentially, were never surprised to see Hart decked out in gear from his favorite college football team, the University of Oregon Ducks. He held season tickets for many years and continued attending games until his death. He was also an "owner" in a local Fantasy Basketball League that provided many years of fellowship with his Jaycees, Junior Chamber of Commerce,

buddies. Please see HART, Page A7



### **BMW OF SALEM 4TH QUARTER** CHARITABLE GIVING EVENT

With the purchase of any vehicle in the 4th quarter of 2018, BMW of Salem will donate \$100 to your choice of one of five charity partners, Alzheimer's Network of Oregon, Family Building Blocks, Isaac's Room, Liberty House, and United Way of the Mid-Willamette Valley. Help us support these amazing organizations.

BMW of Salem . 1151 Van Ness Ave NE, Salem, OR 97301 . (855) 408-6768 . BMWofSalem.com